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What Matters to you? 

Survey Results show the 
following matters most to the 
Stoneygate Ward.
• ASB
• Drugs
• Weapons and serious

violence
• Road safety

Your Team 

Issue: October 2024 

Stoneygate Ward 

This month, PS Brown has been actively engaging with PCSO Sonigra to connect with 
the Bangladeshi community. Their discussions focused on diverting young people from 
crime and drug dealing. A key highlight was updating the community on the Dashwood 
Road Youth Club, which is in the final approval stages and is expected to be operational 
by the end of the year. We hope by having this facility to close to Evington Road it will 
help reduce young people being involved in serious & violent crime and ASB. Not only 
on Evington Road but the wider area. 



Community engagements 
October Beat Surgeries 
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• CO-OP Evingon Road on 07/11 between 10:00 - 11:00
• The Somalian Development Services on Abingdon Road between 10:00 - 

12:00
• Highway Road on 23/11 between 10:00 - 11:00

The attached QR code is your opportunity to share your thoughts with 
Leicester Police and your local beat team. We invite you to complete the 
survey, as your insights will help us identify key issues and prioritize our 
efforts to reduce crime and anti-social behavior in the Stoneygate ward. 
Together, we can create a safer community.
https://survey.neighbourhoodlink.co.uk/Survey/GUID/8d764db2-
fea6-478d-aae6-40aa41d4430b

As part of our commitment to addressing serious and violent crime on Evington Road, 
we’re focusing on proactive measures rather than just responding to incidents. This 
month, PS Brown participated in a patch walk with local councillors, the community 
safety team, and highways representatives. Together, they explored various options 
to enhance safety on Evington Road. One key proposal discussed was the 
introduction of a red route to deter dangerous driving and illegal parking, aiming to 
create a safer environment for all.

We have been actively collaborating with the licensing team regarding businesses on 
Evington Road seeking to extend their hours into the early morning. Our local police 
team is concerned that such extensions can attract anti-social behavior and 
negatively impact the area. We will engage with the council on each application, 
providing our insights and policing data to oppose those we believe could exacerbate 
these issues.

With support from our neighborhood proactive team, we successfully arrested an 
individual and obtained a charge for concerns related to the supply of crack cocaine 
and heroin. This person has been remanded in custody pending their court hearing. 
The operation required extensive teamwork to compile the necessary evidence for the 
criminal prosecution team. We are also pursuing a criminal behavior order to ban this 
individual from the area. We believe these actions will help deter drug dealing on and 
around Evington Road, enhancing the safety and well-being of local residents.


	Holy month of Ramadan
	School Engagement
	 PCSO 6125 Songira Skipworth Street 16/5 10am-11am
	 PCSO 6072 Akhtar Upper Tichborne Street 21/05 12am-1pm



